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Skid Marks
----by Bill Taylor

Mea Culpa!
When you picked this issue out of the mailbox, you
probably noticed it was very thin.  Well, sloth caught
me up and your humble editor (YHE) didn't get
started until the very last moment.  In order to fulfill
our commitment to the United States Postal Service,
and to maintain our status as one of the smallest mass
mailers to hold a second class permit, we needed to
get this into the mail as soon as possible.  Look for a
more substantive June issue to follow this one very
shortly.

Headwaters Club Rally
Earlier this month, YHE and some other ASCC
members made the trip to Park Rapids for the SCCA
Headwaters Club Rally.  Another good time in the
woods for one and all.

The number of entries, 28, was down a bit from last
year.  But, last year the event also included a run-off
from 1999.  That added quite a few entries.

At the end, some 21 were running.  Only 25% attrition
in a rugged club-level event of this kind is not bad at
all.  Says something about the level of preparation for
these entries.

All Is Not Well In NASCAR Land
Though you wouldn't know it by perusing the main-
stream media (newspapers, enthusiast magazines, TV,
even the more accessible web sites.)   There seems to
be a very strong current of discontent, even fury, over
NASCAR's slow and almost silent investigation of
Dale Earnhart's fatal accident.

Many people are suggesting a cover-up.  NASCAR
has suggested that Earnhart's safety harness failed.
The implication is that he hit the steering wheel and
windshield area with sufficient force to cause fatal
head injuries.

This suggestion is a direct slap in the face of Bill
Simpson, who has dedicated himself and his company
to safety in racing.  He is understandably enraged.

NASCAR's statement about the seat belt seemed
almost off-hand.  But, they have now pushed
themselves into a corner from which they can't
gracefully extricate themselves.

Among drivers, crew chiefs and engineers there seems
to be a consensus that the extreme rigidity of the
NASCAR-spec chassis is at fault.  They have been
looking for ways to "soften" the chassis.

Enter the recent announcement of the "Humpy
Bumper."  It is designed by Humpy Wheeler to fit
under the bodywork and absorb frontal impacts at
superspeedways.

Want more info on the discord in happy land?  Go to
the ASCC website (arrowheadscc.org) and check out
the links.  You'll have some fun picking through it all.
It takes a while, but it is worth it.

--Nuff Sed
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